INFLUENZA VACCINATION PROGRAM
PURPOSE
To prevent the spread if influenza disease to patients, families, visitors and the workforce of Valley Medical Center through appropriate vaccination and occupational health screenings.
POLICY

All employees must comply with Valley Medical Center requirements for the influenza program:

1. It is VMC’s expectation that all employees will receive the flu vaccine annually.

2. Employees choosing to decline the vaccine must provide medical documentation from a Provider, (MD, DO, ARNP, or PA), meeting CDC criteria for exemption.  

3. Employees without valid medical documentation will be required to attend a mandatory class on influenza and prevention of the spread of this disease.   The class will be presented by a Certified Infection Preventionist and offered various times for all shifts.  It will be the responsibility of the employee to schedule and attend the class.
4. Employees who do not complete the mandatory annual Healthstream Flu Module and the requirements of this policy will be referred to Human Resources for performance management. 

5. Religious reasons for declining may be submitted in writing to Human Resources for consideration.  All religious exemptions must still attend the flu class regardless of approval or denial. 
6. Job Accommodation requests for a disability as a reason for declining may be submitted to Human Resources for approval or denial.  These employees must also attend the flu class regardless of the outcome of the request.
7. All new hires will be required to consent to vaccination as a condition of employment or provide a valid medical exemption meeting CDC criteria, on date of hire.  The Job Accommodation procedure outlined above is available to new hires.  Human Resources will determine the outcome of employment status.  
8. Masking during flu season will be considered if King County Public Health cites recommendations. 

PROCEDURE
1. Vaccination of all health care workers on an annual basis is recommended by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, (CDC).  

2. Vaccine is offered annually as soon as available and throughout the duration of flu season. 
3. Vaccine is offered free of charge, at convenient times and locations to all employees, licensed independent practitioners, board members, volunteers, students and agency staff.  

4. Live Attenuated Influenza Vaccine, (LAIV or Flu Mist), Intradermal and Flublok will be considered as an alternative..  
5. E-mail, Valley NEWS, flyers and overhead announcing will be used to publicize to the workforce.
6. Education about the vaccine will be offered through the current Vaccine Information Statements, (VIS) on influenza vaccine with the influenza consent form.  
7. Anyone with a history of severe reaction or anaphylactic hypersensitivity to chicken eggs, poultry, or any of the components of the vaccine, or anyone with a history of Guillain-Barre Syndrome, should not receive vaccine.  The CDC egg sensitivity and egg allergy algorithm will be used for persons reporting allergy to eggs.  Flublok may be used if available for anyone with severe egg allergy.
8. Employee Health will annually monitor employee vaccination rates, publish to staff and Administrators, and report to NHSN, CMS and WSHA as requested. 
REFERENCES
CDC, MMWR, Recommendations and Reports for Prevention and Control of Influenza, Updated annually.

CDC, Influenza Vaccination of Health-Care personnel:  Recommendation of the Healthcare Infection Control Practices Advisory Committee (HICPAC) and the Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP).

http://www.jointcommission.org/PatientSafety/InfectionControl/h1n1_faq.htm
The Joint Commission Standard IC.02.04.01 (EP1-9)

Influenza Vaccination of People with a History of Egg Allergy at:  

http://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/pdr/wk/mm6123.pdf      pages 613-618
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